Bicycle, Pedestrian & Greenway Advisory Committee (BPGAC)
Tuesday, June 6th, 2017
GF City Hall, 255 North 4th Street, Grand Forks, ND – A102
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I. Greenway Items 
i. Kennedy Bridge Project Update – Kim Greendahl shared with the group that during the Kennedy Bridge project that there will be storage area that will be used on the Greenway for at least this year up to two years. Jane Croeker commented on how pleased she was on how well they have done on the maintenance and cleanup.
ii. Bike Repair Stations – Kim Greendahl gave an update on the donation from Scheel’s for the two Bike Repair Stations. They should be arriving into the store by the end of the month. Kim Greendahl shared with the group that originally they were going to put one in the campground on the East Grand Forks side but they will be receiving one from the DNR so they need to figure out another home for that one. Jane Croeker suggested having one at the Point Bridge. Then the second one is going into Lincoln Park 
iii. River Keepers Award – Kim Greendahl shared with the group that the River Keepers awarded the Greenway Grand Forks and East Grand Forks and highlighting the partnership we have with them. Kim Greendahl also highlighted how the River Keepers have a huge focus on the educational part of the river and they have been a good resource for the Greenway. Kim Greendahl also pointed out that they have been looking at how we manage our Greenway and learning from us as well.
iv. Disc Golf Improvements and Requests – Kim Greendahl referenced the attachments on the kind of improvements they are looking at doing in the next 2 years or so and have been working with Matt and Travis from the Disc Golf Association. Kim Greendahl turned to Travis Hagen to give an update, Travis Hagen talked about the Loop which is the outer course at Lincoln Park and pointed out that the baskets are pretty old but still useable so they are going to use them somewhere else. Travis Hagen shared with the group that his association has already raised enough money to pay for nine baskets of the twenty one and the Park Board is picking up the rest. Travis Hagen mentioned he has dropped them off at the Purpur. Travis Hagen also said that there will be concrete pads be going down at all the baskets as well as all new course sign. Kim Greendahl responded that Travis Hagen and her need to talk after the meeting because the map she has does not match the course and she does not want to put money into a sign that does not match. Travis Hagen said that Josh was supposed to update the map and get it to you and will check with him tomorrow morning about that. Kim Greendahl informed the group that hole six has a wire coming off the basket and looks like someone was trying to have it go across the trail. Kim Greendahl let Travis Hagen also know that the concrete pads need to be marked preferable by Friday so Doug can do the concrete or you might have to wait until September. Travis Hagen said he has been talking to Doug on when he should mark out the concrete pads and that he wants to be there when they pour the concrete as well so no one from the public writes in the concrete as well arranged for a volunteer at each hole. Kim Greendahl mentioned to Travis Hagen that not to worry about the maintenance any more of the Disc Golf courses that is something we are handling now. Travis Hagen responded with ok but then brought up there are some low hanging trees that need to be trimmed that makes it difficult to play as well as collects garbage. Kim Greendahl responded that Travis Hagen and her should get together and come up with a plan and they can look at it. 
v. Skate Park Update – Kim Greendahl said there is not much of an update and everyone is aware where it is going, on the dry side between the levee and Kanowski Park. The project is on a little bit of a hold while the city figures out what pot of money is going to be used as well as Rydell Car Show the benefactor this year is the Skate Park.
Jane Croeker brought to group’s attention that there is graffiti on the building by the railroad tracks by the old skate board site. 
vi. Trail Overlay Projects – Kim Greendahl started off saying she only knows the locations, Elmwood access on the wet side and DeMers to 7th Ave North on the upper trail is the plan for this year.
Kim Greendahl brought to the attention David Kuharenko that there is a new trail in front of Acme on Gateway by the Great Wall Buffet, it looks like some kind of heavy equipment backed up onto it broke it and damaged where you can see the tread marks.
Kim Greendahl informed the group of application that East Grand Forks is waiting for some funding for a trail and resurfacing part of it and making a connection too; As well as she is working with Reid on East Grand Forks repaving plan. 
vii. Potential Memorials & Donations Program – Kim Greendahl said she has been working with the Greenway Technical Committee because they have been getting requests for donations like a tree or a bench. Kim Greendahl shared a trip she recently took and they allowed markers for the trees and after a while it looked like a graveyard. So they are looking at other communities and learning from them. Then Kim Greendahl brought up they are looking at what they are doing to moving forward and that is also coming at a time where that they had to pick out new benches since the old ones have been discontinued. The Technical Committee choose benches that are very similar to the old ones and follow the Park District pricing which is fifteen hundred dollars and that covers the cost of the concrete and the bench. Kim Greendahl looked to the group for their input what would be allowed on a plaque. 
Jane Croeker brought up the Park in Minot just has the panel in the back of the bench and does not feel like a cemetery, and says something like in memory of or a simple message. 
viii. Improvements at Rotary Park – Kim Greendahl shared with the group that the gazebo was torn down and they will be putting up a new one, it will be white vinyl and look the same. The vinyl is easier to clean up as well as the gardens redone around the gazebo as well as at the flood wall entrance. Kim Greendahl is hoping the gazebo goes in sometime between Arts on the Red and the Fourth of July. 
II. Bicycle and Pedestrian Items 

i. Complete Streets – Stephanie Erickson started the conversation off letting the group know about the attachments, first pointing out the one the attachment goes over the different sections and in turn that is why the proposed Complete Streets Policy draft is laid out. The sections follow along with the National Complete Streets format. Stephanie Erickson is looking for feedback from the group or any kind of input, corrections, additions and subtractions. David Kuharenko pointed out that when we did the Bicycle Friendly Community Application a couple of years ago this policy was one of the things they pointed out we were missing in our community. David Kuharenko also pointed out the appendix and how it highlights many of things we as a city already do that follows along with the Complete Streets views, it is bringing it all together. Stephanie Erickson pointed out to the group that this policy is only for the Grand Forks side. Jane Croeker clarified that the appendix is just referencing stuff we already do, David Kuharenko replied with a correct. Kim Greendahl asked if have to add any ordinances? Stephanie Erickson replied that there is a few groups we still need to meet with like the Park District and the School District to get there info and policies into this document as well. Stephanie Erickson pointed out to the group that the policy is drafted in a way that it is a living breathing document so it changes along with the ordinances and other documents so we don’t have to continue to updated all the time. Jane Croeker asked is there any new ordinances that need to be drafted? Stephanie Erickson responded at this time we are not going to add any new ones at this time. Stephanie Erickson pointed out the two workshops that the MPO has put on about Complete Streets that has been very helpful and educational not only for city staff and the public. Jairo Viafara pointed out its part of the update of the Bicycle and Pedestrian Plan. Jairo Viafara shared with the group that he submit a document of comments to Stephanie Erickson that came out of the workshop and was hoping that she would respond in a written statement on each comment as well as share with this group. Stephanie Erickson responded that Jane Williams and herself started to go over those comments the other day. Stephanie Erickson did a recap of how they got here, first it started as a conversation between Planning and the Engineering Department then it went to the different Departments and now this is the first stop in reaching out to the Public is to this group. Stephanie Erickson pointed out that they are not planning on responding to any comments until after they have received all the comments because they know they will receive a lot of duplicates. Jairo Viafara disagrees with that approach these comments were highly organized and had a facilitator as well as he devoted a lot of his time in putting this document together and did not complain about a deadline or we don’t have time. As well as a stakeholder taking you very seriously trying to provide you answers you are seeking and asking the comments to be considered before they get convoluted with all the other comments. David Kuharenko chimed in letting Jairo Viafara know that the steps that have been taking so far are more of practice standpoint. Stephanie Erickson shared with David Kuharenko that the draft policy was not passed out at the workshop. Jairo Viafara pointed out that the people that attended the workshop used the 10 elements and the point of view of what they would like to see in the policy. Jairo Viafara pointed out that one of the problems he sees is that the approach seems very top down approach and he understands why it was done that way but it’s important to remember the policy has the ability impact the way we walk and bike in the city as users and from that point of view having access to the comments and point of view generates a vision of what the stakeholders are envisioning. Jairo Viafara says if we just look at this is what we having and this what we need to have it really does not provide us with the service of moving about town. David Kuharenko pointed out that we trying to figure out what we have in the first in place and creating that framework instead of asking the question to everyone what do you want, this is what we have to start off with and lets build off of it. David Kuharenko pointed out that both ways of approaching it each have their own merits about going about it but the Engineering and Planning Department set it up so it was starting up the conversation as well as they did not want it to be a pie in the sky thing but it be set up that they can actually deliver on it. Jairo Viafara understands that you need to be reasonable but he again points out that the MPO has put together a number of questions that they are looking for some answers. Jairo Viafara wants the Planning and Engineering Departments to take the comments as a contribution of good faith to help with generating the policy. Stephanie Erickson asked Jairo Viafara if it would help for Planning, Engineering and the MPO to sit down this week and go over the policy? Jairo Viafara responded that this is the meeting is today, today is the meeting. Stephanie Erickson responded to Jairo Viafara that they had some questions/comments that are more of regional and need to be separated out since East Grand Forks is not ready to put together a policy. Jairo Viafara does not want to see a policy that comes straight from the city without any input from the users, its doing a disservice. Stephanie Erickson responded that we are going commandant the comments we are just getting started on public input. Jairo Viafara jumped in saying that you have closed the comment period already. Stephanie Erickson responded back that’s not correct that was just for the Department Heads, she shared with the group that they wanted to make sure that everyone was on the say page internally before taking to the public. Jairo Viafara asked if they have received any comments, Stephanie Erickson responded with a no. Stephanie Erickson said you can still give comments, you will see the draft again after putting together all the input before it goes back to Council. Stephanie Erickson asked if Jane Croeker had any questions, she responded that she is looking forward to reviewing it and took some extra copies that she was going to share with a few other users. Jane Croeker let Jairo Viafara know that Stephanie Erickson did share the entire summary at the last meeting you were not at and it was talked about. Stephanie Erickson pointed out that this will be coming back to the group and again and why again there was a deadline is if there was a huge red flag that a department was not ok being in the policy we wanted to catch it before the public saw it. Jairo Viafara brought up that he keeps asking for the ADA plan and has not heard of anything, Stephanie Erickson asked who he had been talking to about it. Jairo Viafara responded that he was told the Human Resources Director was responsible and has not got a response as well reached out to Brad Gengler but still nothing. Jairo Viafara also brought up the idea instead of just a Bicycle and Pedestrian Plan but to have a non-motorized plan. Jane Croeker pointed out that is important to look at all users. Jairo Viafara did not think that bicycle and pedestrian activities were mentioned in the Greenway brochure and to consider that. Kim Greendahl points out that it has the trail system on the map. 
ii. Re-applying for Bicycle Friendly Community – Stephanie Erickson shared with the group that she has started to put together a timeline and it is shooting for the Spring Application of 2018. Stephanie Erickson pointed out that if the timeline gets too tight we could also apply in the Fall, there are two opportunities to apply next year. Stephanie Erickson said that the meetings would probably start in September and every monthly meeting a committee would work on different parts of the application. Stephanie Erickson asked Jairo Viafara if he would be interested in filling the MPO spot on the committee since that was the spot she sat, Jairo Viafara responded he has said mentioned several times that the MPO is willing to participate. 
iii. Upcoming Projects Update – David Kuharenko shared with the group that they heard back from the state that they funding for the Transportation Alternatives Grant for 6th Ave North for the shared-use path, and it ranked third. David Kuharenko gave Jane Croeker props for her idea and input. 
iv. Other – Jane Croeker shared with the group that she was pulled over by a police officer while she was biking on 17th Ave South for biking, the police officer told her to use the sidewalk. Jane Croeker assured the group that he was nice about it and she shared with the group that she responded telling the officer that it is safer for to be on the street. Jane Croeker asked the group that maybe some reeducation is a good idea. Jane Croeker also shared with the group her frustration when people say we already have Complete Streets when we don’t. Kim Greendahl suggest Jeremy Moe just did some bike training.
Jairo Viafara asked David Kuharenko about the pedestrian swing gates at the railroad crossing, a project back in 2015 and was wondering where it is at? David Kuharenko responded saying this is a Jane Williams project and is not sure what the status is.

Stephanie Erickson had two questions for Jairo Viafara: Where is the bike and ped plan update at, her understanding was it was supposed to be done in June. Jairo Viafara responded that the Engineering asked a series of questions and that has taken some time to go through, 45 days or more it took to go through. Jairo Viafara said the Objectives will be finalized, the barriers section finalized, and in the next week to week and half the existing conditions report and then everything will be finalized. Then start with the recommendations part of the plan. Jairo Viafara shared that he is trying to catch up the two months that it took for him to review the questions received from the Engineering Department. Stephanie Erickson asked Jairo Viafara if it is going back to the committee? Jairo Viafara respond with a yes that is going back to the committee but he needs to finish addressing David Kuharenko’s questions first. Stephanie Erickson’s second question to Jairo Viafara was about the Statewide Bicycle Plan committee that he has been put on. Jairo Viafara responded that the first meeting he was unable to attend because it conflicts with another meeting that Earl Haugen would rather him be at so it is still something he is still trying to work out. 
